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December 11, 1967

Dr. Frank Pack

Dean of Craduate Studies
Pepperdine College

79th at Vermont

Los Angeles, California

Dear brother Pack:

Thank you for taking the time out of your busy schadule to write
regarding our recent campaign in Los Angeles. | came away from
this effort spiritually encoueaged as a result of my fellowship efith
Brentice Meador, Jennings Davis and others who were directly in-
volved in the sarvices from night to night. In spite of what | con-
sidered to be very discouraging apathy, on the part of some of the
preachers and congregations, the meetings themselves proved to be
of great henefit personally.

Thank you for writing about the efforts. Your comments are deep-
ly appreciated and treasured.

| send you my commendatitns on the work being done on Mission
magazine. Yoor assistance and direction is appreciated. | am

convinced that the magazine is speaking to an influential segment
of our brotherhood.

Fraternally yours,

John Allen Chalk
Radio Speaker

JAC:hm




VERMONT AVENUE AT 79™ STREET
LOS ANGELES

1)/" PEPPERDINE COLLEGE

OFFICE OF GRADUATE STUDIES

November 28, 1967

Mr. John Allen Chalk
809 Byrd Drive
Abilene, Texas 79601

Dear John Allen:

I was fortunate to be able to hear you every service but two
during the recent Campaign for Christ held at the Shrine
Auditorium,

I regret that I did not have an opportunity to see you per~
sonally and get to visit with you. I was talking with

Jennings Davis about his visit with you. May I say that I
thought you did a very fine job during the entire series. I
know that it was a difficult task, and yet with great force
power and ability, you presented your messages. I found them
very stirring and informative. I heard many wonderful comments
from those who attended and feel that much good was done. I
think that in such an effort we have no way of knowing just

how far-reaching may be the ultimate outcome of such an effort.

The city of Los Angeles, with its widely diffused population,
and difficulty of transportation, offers particular problems
in any such effort, and I feel that the total program went off
better, much better, than I had hoped.

I hope that when you are back on the west coast on some occasion,
we may have an opportunity for a time together and a real visit
away from the crowded schedule of such a campaign.

Please accept my best wishes and prayers for a fruitful ministry
for the Lorxd.

Cordially,
/7/1(4/5{/{

Frank Pack
Dean of Graduate Studies

FP/kcm
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